
ST. JOHN'S EPISCOPAL CHURCH ANNUAL MEETING, SUNDAY, JANUARY 13, 2013  

 
33 members attended the annual meeting.  The Rev. Ann Barker opened the 
meeting with a prayer.  Minutes of the 2012 meeting were approved. 
 
RECTOR'S REPORT.  Rev. Barker provided an overview of the highlights of the 
year. Ann was encouraged to have a seminarian from VTS as those we have had 
add so much to parish life. 
 
STEWARDSHIP AND FINANCIAL.  Bill Thomson, treasurer, reported the 
endowment funds had a value of $234,716 at the end of the year. During the 
year $20,000 was withdrawn from the endowment to support the operating funds. 
He reported that the church had $33,400 in designated funds--to be used for 
specific purposes. The staff, including the Rector, received a 2% increase in 
salary. Linda Trochim reported we have 40 pledges for 2013--about the same as 
for 2012, She thanked Paul Stenger for his work co-coordinating the pledge 
drive. 
 
BUILDING AND GROUNDS.  Lenore Schmidt, junior warden, reported on 
improvements, both interior and exterior, including painting, removal of dead 
trees, and planting replacement trees. Plans for the year include replacing light 
bulbs in the undercroft, shelves for the youth room, and new non-skid tape on the 
stairs. She thanked all who helped with keeping St. John's safe and attractive. 
 
GOALS.  Faye Pritchard, senior warden, discussed goals for 2013.  These goals, 
developed from a survey of members and discussions with members, will guide 
the vestry during the year.  
 
EVENTS.  Debbie Carter discussed upcoming events at St. John's. 
 
VESTRY.  Faye thanked the current vestry--Faye, Lenore Schmidt, Diane 
Henderson, Patricia Broida, Debbie Carter, Pete Olivere, and Carrie Harbin. 
Terms of Diane, Patricia, and Debbie have ended. Bill Schenck, Paul Stenger, 
and Linda Trochim were nominated to serve on the vestry.  As there were no 
other nominations, these three were elected by acclamation. 
 
RECOGNITION.  Faye and Ann recognized and thanked all those who 
contributed to helping St. John's during the year.  
 
The Rev. Barker closed the meeting with a prayer.     
 
 

 


